LORDSHIP REC USER FORUM AND NETWORK  

20TH February 2006

SUMMARY MINUTES

PRESENT:   Angela Baker and Kirstey McTeer - Twisted Stocking Theatre Company and Labyrinth Project;  Fiona Baird (consultant), Irene Fearon, Maria Harwood, Debbie Mascarous - Mother and Toddler Association; Paul Ely and Niall Henderson - Haringey Recreation Department;  Deniz Huseyin - Friends of Graham Lee;  Colin Holyhead, Caroline Jepson, Dave Morris, Helen Steel, Matthew Nimmo, Ray Swain - Friends of Lordship Rec;  Alex Pocock - Chris Baird Associates

APOLOGIES:   Joan Curtis, Storm Moncur, Joan Plunkett and Jacquie Atkins  Friends of Lordship Rec.  

1. MINUTES OF 16TH January 06:   Accepted as Accurate.

2. MATTERS ARISING:    
Sporting and Educational Solutions Paul reported that Neville Watson would be acting as Temporary Development Worker for SES, in order to kick start a programme of activities.  Nigel Kielczewski has moved to a new job outside of Haringey but would continue to provide some administrative support to SES. 
Football Foundation bid:  Currently clarifying roles in partnership between the Council and the Community Centre.  
The remit of the new Broadwater Farm Community Centre Manager will include getting involved with the development of the Rec.
Transco:  Not proceeding at this point
Mural;  Cold weather is holding up the completion.
Community Safety Awards:   Paul had not had time to put the User Forum forward

3. CONSULTATION DAYS:   The general consensus of the meeting was that these had been well attended and structured days, which had provided good information and feedback to the consultants.
However, more work needed to be done on obtaining views from a range of cultural backgrounds, and from older residents.  Creches needed to arranged in future (there had been confusion as children not allowed into the room), and a summary of the projects would have been useful for participants. 

4. ECO/EDUCATION/PLAY HUT:  Fiona Baird reported on progress to date.   She would be seeking the views of people from different backgrounds and faiths (e.g. would be visiting the West African community at Selby Centre) as the business plan would have to reflect the diversity of the community.  

5. RIVER MOSELLE:    We are now in the pre-feasibility stage which will run until Aug/Sept, but which should result in a report on the various options.   The Feasbility phase will run from the end of 2006 to summer 2007.    Paul Ely has asked if this timetable can be shortened to fit in with other aspects of the Rec’s regeneration plans, but this may not be possible.

6. MASTERPLAN:    The Masterplan drawings will be ready to display in the Community Centre, the Haringey website and other venues by the end of March.    The public would then be invited to feed in their comments.  Unfortunately, because of the local government elections on 7 May,  it might be necessary to restrict public events from 25th March  Paul would check on the details. 
It was agreed that the Masterplan drawings would be available to the User Forum and Network at the next meeting on 20th March for  discussion and comment.

7. REPORT TO HARINGEY EXECUTIVE ADVISORY BOARD:  Reclaiming Lordship Recreation Ground and PARKS for  PEOPLE:   New fund

Paul Ely presented a draft of a report for the EAB, which summarised the work currently being developed in the Rec,  intended to seek Member endorsement of the direction, content and proposed investment packages for the regeneration.  In the report Paul had estimated that the total costs of all the developments would be £4.6 million and had listed a range of potential funders for each of the main projects.   Members had been very interested in the developments suggested.

However:  Since drawing up the report, a new funding stream had been announced by the Big Lottery and Heritage Lottery Fund  Parks for People.    Local authorities can make one application a year to this Fund and Paul wanted to put Lordship Rec forward for the first deadline on 31 March.  In order to meet this deadline several officers and consultants would be needed to work on the various strategies and reports required.
Some revenue funding would be available if the bid was successful.   Discussion followed on whether the bid would include dedicated staff for the Rec.   Paul expressed the view that there would not be enough revenue available for this.

The meeting agreed that all members of the User Forum would support the Recreation Department in prioritising an application to Parks for People for approximately £2 million.

Another bid would also be made to the Bio Diversity Challenge Fund, which would need to be submitted by 10th March

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Maintenance:   Repairs are required to the dipping platform, ( edging missing); to the roof of the Hut as water does not go the drains but floods the Hut instead;  and old fences from around the Lake need to be removed into storage.    The Friends would submit a report on maintenance to Michael Loughnane, every month,  after their meeting.  

Foxes:   A number of foxes have been found dead lately and information on the likely cause of death should be sought to see if they are being killed.


  

  

    


